
KETCHIKAN GATEWAY BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
AGENDA STATEMENT 

 
No. 7 a.  
 
MEETING OF August 18, 2021       REVIEWED BY: 
 
ITEM TITLE: 

CONSENT CALENDAR       [X]   Superintendent 
Motion to approve a teaching contract for Matthew Lenhard            [X]    Personnel  

        for the 2021-22 school year (KHS).       [X]    Finance 
            

             
             

SUBMITTED BY:  Melissa Brooks-Johnson, Interim Superintendent  
 
 
 
SUMMARY STATEMENT:  

The Board is being asked to approve a teaching contract for Matthew Lenhard  for the  
2021-2022 school year (KHS).   

  
ISSUE:  

This will commit KGBSD to approximately $114,370.78 (pending verification of service and education). 
 
Mr. Lenhard is being hired as Band Director at Ketchikan High School. 
 

 
BACKGROUND:  
 Matthew Lenhard was a Music Director at Petersburg School District for almost twenty-three years. 

He also worked as a music teacher for both private and public schools in Washington for almost four 
years. Mr. Lenhard has earned his BA degree in Music Education from Seattle Pacific University. He 
has a valid Alaska teaching certification.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   

Approval of a teaching contract of Matthew Lenhard.  
  
FISCAL NOTE:       AMOUNT BUDGETED 
 SALARY  $86,018.00   $114,370.78 
 INSURANCE   $16,224.24 
 and  
 BENEFITS        $12,128.54 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION (Only if not approved as part of the Consent Calendar): 
“I move that the Board of Education approve a teaching contract for Matthew Lenhard for the 2021-22 
school year (KHS) at KGBSD, in the amount of $114,370.78.” 
 


